
15th September 2023 

             St Andrew’s CE Primary School  

                            AUTUMN TERM he Mease Federation  

It is the smallest of all the seeds, but when it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs 

and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air come and make nests in its branches.   

Parable of the Mustard Seed- Matthew 13:31-32  

Dear Families  

It’s week two and both schools are thriving. There is a learning ‘buzz’ around 
school. The children are enjoying their new topics, so please have a look at 

the Class pages and Class blogs.  

We have been referring to our new vision, values and motto and the children 
are already looking at how they are using Koinonia, Wisdom, Love and  
Perseverance in their everyday lives. Thank you to Revd John who led   

Wednesday Worship at St Andrew’s. He introduced our new values 
of Koinonia, which is at the heart of fellowship, community and working  
together. The children will be sharing these with you later in the term.  

Our new after school clubs have been a success and children are taking part 
in quality PE lessons. This week we have voted in the new school council so 

there is a representative from each year group.  

The new timelines have been purchased and are now displayed in the  
corridors. We have personalised events from our local history. This will help 

children be able to contextualise their learning and be able to place their 
learning on the timeline, making connections to what has come before and 

after the era they are studying.   

On Wednesday, we welcomed Mrs Gethin and Ralph to our staff meeting. 
She is the CEO of the Staffordshire Schools Multi Academy Trust, that we 

will be joining in the new year. There is a parent session next Thursday, a 
letter regarding details has been sent home.  

I would like to thank Sarah Ennis, for her inspirational hymn practices. The 
children look forward to these sessions and just in one session the singing 
improved with her direction. Sarah is busy preparing our children for the 

Harvest church services.   

What a fantastic week! 

Have a wonderful weekend. Best wishes,  

Rachel Mills - Executive Headteacher  

Please let the school office know if you have had any changes to your 

address, phone numbers, emergency contacts, emails etc. It is  

important that we have correct contact details for you! 

                     Rock Up and Read 

Parents/carers/grandparents are welcome to come 
into school to read with their child/ren. The next 

session will be on Friday 6th October 8.45—9.15am. 
SASA will be providing refreshments as always—we 

look forward to seeing you then. 
 

This week, a letter regarding Mrs Gethin’s dog Ralph coming in to 
school has been sent home. Please complete the slip and return to the 
office if necessary. A full risk assessment has been completed, if you 
would like to read a copy, please ask at the school office, thank you. 

Literacy Volunteers 

We are looking for volunteers who can offer a  
little bit of their time each week to help our  

children improve their reading skills. If you would 
like to work with our children, we would love to 
hear from you. Please contact the office for  

further information. Thank you. 



   Dojo Updateur- Class Do-
jo                                Behaviour for Learning  

Class Dojo (https://www.classdojo.com/en-gb/)  
Parents are given a code to log in to Class Dojo once their child has 

started school. The app can then be downloaded to a phone or  
accessed on a PC.  

  
Positive behaviour is rewarded with our online Dojo points system. 
Each child has their own unique emoji character, which they can 
modify, through which they attempt to reach targets in order to 

receive certificates.  

  
   

Children earn points based on our values of Koinonia-Wisdom-Love
-Perseverance for demonstrating overarching principles (see  

image). Through the app, parents can see how many Dojos their 
child has earned in a day, and why it was awarded.  

  
Dojo points are collected throughout the school year. Certificates 
are awarded during our half-termly Wow Worship assemblies, in 

which parents are invited to see their children receive their 
awards.  

once the below number of points are reached:  
 

50 Dojo Points-Bronze certificates  
100 Dojo Points- Silver certificates  
150 Dojo Points-Gold certificates  

200 Dojo Points –Platinum Certificates  

School Uniform  

We have been really pleased with how smart have children have looked this 

week in their appropriate school uniform.  

On PE days, children will continue to come to school in their school PE kit to 

minimise loss of lesson time and it minimises loss of clothing. However, this 

PE kit need to be smart and comprises of: 

Plain black shorts 

Plain white t-shirts or polo shirt 

Plain black track suit jumper or zipped track suit top 

Plain black Trainers 

No logoed brands on clothing or football kits please- We have the same  

expectations and standards for our PE kits as we do for our school uniform. 

For further information please visit:  

Mary Howard: Uniform | The Mease Federation 

St. Andrews: Uniform | The Mease Federation 

PE days for this half term will be: 

Class 1—Monday/Thursday 

Class 2– Monday/Thursday 

Class 3—Monday/Thursday or Friday  

Class 3 parents will be notified each week via Dojo which day it will be. 

Weekly Blogs 

Find out what the children have been up to in their classes this week 
using the links below. 

Class One— Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Two—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Three—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

 
If anyone has a School Council badge at home, I would be 

very grateful if these could be returned for our new 
members. Thank you. 

https://www.themeasefederation.co.uk/uniform/
https://www.themeasefederation.co.uk/uniform-1/
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-3/
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-4/
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-5/


Academy Photography—Tuesday 19th September  

On Tuesday 19th September, Academy Photography will be 
coming in to take individual and sibling photographs. Anyone 
that has got a child that has siblings that don’t attend the 

school can come in at 3.30pm to have their photograph  
taken together . All other photographs will be taken during 

the afternoon.  

Please ensure all children  are wearing full school 
uniform and their best smile—Thank you! 

Special People 

The Special People for week commencing 18.09.23 will be:  

Class 1—Sophia Gray 

Class 2—Ted Allen 

Class 3—Isabel Gray 

Rawlett Open Evenings 

On 21st September 4pm—7pm, Rawlett will 
be holding a SEND Open Evening to discuss 

any concerns/queries for Year 6 parents. There will also be 
an opportunity to look at the support and facilities that 
could be available, take a tour of the school, meet staff 
and students and see how they support students with  

Special Educational Needs. 

On 28th September 4pm—7pm, there will be a whole 
school open evening where SEND will also be available. 

In addition, to the above dates, Rawlett can organise tours 
during the school day so students and parents can get a 

feel for the school and environment. 

If you would like to get in touch, please contact Mrs Holt 
via office@rawlettschool.org  

QEMS Open Days/Evening 

Open Days are 4th, 5th, 6th, 9th and 10th  
October. Tours start at 9.10am, 2.10pm & 

4.00pm—please book by emailing the admin team at  
adminteam@lfatsf.org.uk or by calling 01827 301280. 

The Year 6 Open Evening is Wednesday 20th September 
6pm—8pm. Principal presentations start at 6.00pm, 6.45pm 

& 7.30pm. No booking is required. 

This Week’s Dojo Scores  

Water—56 

Fire—40 

Air—37 

Earth—57 

Well done Earth! 



Our attendance target this year is 97%. Please help us achieve this by minimising unnecessary absences. Thank you. 

Please be reminded that the gates open at 8:45 and Daily Worship starts at 9am prompt. 

 

As we start a new school year, we have been asked by the Department for Education (DfE) to provide you with some information regarding illness and school 

attendance.  

 We are aware that the COVID-19 pandemic may have made some parents/carers worried about whether their child is well enough to be in school, so the 

NHS has laid out some information which we hope you will find helpful.  

 https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/  

  Thank you for your continued support.  

ATTENDANCE 

Attendance figures for this week 

Class One—92.78% 

Class Two—95.38% 

Class Three—97.78% 





Meet our new School Council Members—Mimi, Josh, Alexandra, Bear, Ellie, Louisa and Rosie. 



DATES TO NOTE  

Tuesday 19th September—Individual & Sibling Photos 

Thursday 21st September—Academy Parent Sessions (details sent home) 

Thursday 28th September—MacMillan Morning (details to follow) 

October—Black History Month 

Friday 6th October—Rock Up and Read 

Monday 9th October—World Mental Health week (details to follow) 

Tuesday 10th October—World Mental Health Day 

Tuesday 10th October—Harvest Festival 

Tuesday 10th October—PE Enrichment Day 

Monday 23rd October—Thank you Vicar week 

Friday 27th October—WOW Worship 

Friday 27th October—Half Term  

Monday 6th November— Children back in school 

Going forward, if anyone owes over £50 for School Meals, 
this service will be stopped until the balance is cleared. 

Weekly texts will be sent on a Friday if there is any debt on 
the account. We appreciate the increased cost of living is 

making finances difficult but with how small our schools are, 
we simply cannot cover the debts that have accumulated. 

 
If you are finding things difficult, please reach out to us and 

come and see Miss Mills to come up with a plan.  
 

Thank you for your continued support.  

House Points  

This year our house point teams have changed to: 

WATER 

AIR 

FIRE 

EARTH 

Children have been made aware of what house they are in, 
please make sure to ask them! 

 

   

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitefield-pri.lancs.sch.uk%2Fnews%2F2019-05-23-dates-for-your-diary&psig=AOvVaw0T2Mwu_JZxhl8pjllWKfxf&ust=1612877517400000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLjwme2z2u4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD









